Mr. Jerry Brondfield, MMA Service, 1290 West 3rd St., Clevaland, Ohio.

Dear Jorry:

I want to thank you for the original drawing of Bob and me and our alumni coaches. I am always forgetting one of my other boys when I mention these four. Louis E. Menze, of Iowa State College, played football, basketball and baseball under me and he is a marvelous coach, but when I mention Lomborg and Rupp and Bunn and Cox I invariably overlook him.

"Louie" Menze is one of the finest little gentlemen and one of the finest coaches that I know of. He has a son, Bob Menze, who is a semior at lowa State this year, and my son Bob is a junior. Louie Menze always designates his son Bob to play my Bob, so there will be quite an interesting angle when these two boys meet here at lawrence on February 12, and at lowa State on the 26th.

Harold "Spike" Claassen, of the A. P. office out of Kensas City, was in town the other day getting some dope on this hook-up. Louis Henze's other son, the younger one, is named Forrest Keith - named after me and one of Louis's teammates. But this boy is not a basketball player. He is just a little small.

I have written Milton Kelley, the Texas trainer, asking him to send a gloss but that Trishman seems to be afraid of his physiognomy or something because he hasn't sent it in yet. If you need it you might write to Kelley and have better luck then I would have.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,